
BLUE GRASS SPORTSMEN’S LEAGUE 
        GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

February 04, 2020 
 
 

Call to Order​:  7:02 
Prayer:​  Given by Ben Riffell 
Pledge:​  Led by Tim McCullar 
 
Roll Call:​ ​Present:​ Tim McCullar, Burton Wright, Ron Summers, Mike Kass 
  Absent: ​Bill Blackburn, Aaron Brulc 
Quorum was Present,​ ​Attendance 21  
 
Minutes:​ Not read by Burton Wright since November BOD minutes were latest approved and had been 
discussed in January General Membership Meeting. 
 
Financial Report:​  Ron Summers 
 All Bank Accounts  $201K  Main Bank account $57,600  and  in Dupree Account  $173,000 
YTD total income $258K . With 86% of budgeted amount 
 
Motion by:​  Ken Maness, 2​nd​ by Tom Griswold to accept the treasurer’s report. 
Motion: Passes 
 
Operations Update from Ben Riffell 
 

● Ben spoke to the members regarding lead remediation.  Ben has spoken with a couple of 
companies. Gibson & Rickets to meet on-site to discuss availability.  They are focusing on 
Shotgun. Discussions w/ answers came from the members. 

● Hunting season is winding down 
● Clean up taking place on property  
● Directional signs will be placed on property 
● New Member orientation is now on the first Tuesday of the month, and the first and third 

Saturday.  Orientation will no longer be scheduled on Wednesdays 
● Cattle – presently the market is down. 

 
Tim McCullar – BGSL President gave an update. 

● Office is now using Quickbooks 100% including payroll 
● 4-H scheduled and approved September 18-19, 2020 
● Insurance has been reviewed for officers with $200,000 coverage 
● Verizon phones and internet connection are running well, with no issues. 
● GP Range will be upgraded.  
● New Member orientation presentation will be updated  

 
● Dues Increases were discussed at the last BOD meeting. In the last 3 years we had 739 new 

members to join the club, but we lost 676 members 
 
 



 
 
 
  
John Burke head of the membership committee  pointed out some areas of concern and suggested 
different things the club can do for members 

 
● Education Classes 
● Beginner's introduction for all divisions, Retention rate higher if members are associated within a 

division. 
● Conservation aspects of the club 
● Hunters Education Course. 

 

Burton Wright announced the passing of a longtime member Bill Hubbard.  Mr. Hubbard had been an 
active member of BGSL for over 15 years.  He will surely be missed. 

 

Motion by:​  Ken Maness, 2​nd​ by Tom Griswold for meeting to adjourn. 
Motion:  Passes 
 

Meeting Adjourned:   8:02 PM 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 


